Need for change in public health education and regulation
Introduction. Public health is a speciality of health science, with various training programs worldwide, and competency-based accreditation schemes in many countries. Members of the World Federation of Public Health Associations’ working group for Professionals’ Education and Training (PET) recently mapped all available international public health competency frameworks to the Global Charter for the Public’s Health. The Charter outlines the comprehensive services and functions that are essential to public health practice, and is endorsed by the World Health Organization.

Aims. We aim to share the implications of the findings from this project for the future design and accreditation of public health education programs, particularly in light of jurisdictional public health responses to the recent global pandemic.

Methods. A desktop analysis of eight competency sets was undertaken to quantify the coverage of the competency frameworks against the elements of the Charter. Members of the PET individually mapped the competencies using a preformed spreadsheet. Results were then compared and discrepancies identified. The discrepancies were discussed until consensus was reached.

Results. Although the competency frameworks varied in depth and breath, they all covered all elements of the Charter. However we identified several emerging competencies which were not included. The Charter therefore needs to be updated to include these competencies. The discrepancies identified in the process also highlighted the challenges associated with interpretation of competences. 

Discussion. These challenges have several implications for public health educators and accreditors alike. Foremost is ensuring all elements of the Charter are covered within a single teaching program to ensure that public health graduates are fully equipped to address both local and global emergencies. However, the degree level at which this should occur for practitioners working at different levels of responsibility is currently unclear, and in Australia largely unregulated.
